
August 8, 2024 

REQUEST FOR BID ADDENDUM #1 – BIDDER QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 

REQUEST FOR BID # F-1219 

DESCRIPTION: FIRE & BURGLAR ALARM MONITORING SERVICES, PORT WIDE 

The following questions have been submitted by the approved Bidders for the above-referenced 
opportunity. The Department’s (LAHD) answers are in red. 

1. What is the make and model of the fire/burglar alarm units the Port is requesting a
monitoring bid? Simplex 4100 platform

2. Are there any union requirements for this project? Yes

3. Will programming codes be provided for each location? Yes

4. May we have the fire alarm points list and the burglar alarm zone lists for each facility?
Yes, upon award

5. Are the systems transmitting signals to Central Station via POTS lines or via cellular
communicators? Both

6. Cellular communicators will most likely need to be replaced.  Will the cost of the
replacement be separate from this bid? Yes

7. Do you have the passcodes for the fire alarm panels and the burglar alarm panels? Yes

8. Who has the current contract for monitoring? There is no current contract.

9. We would like to obtain a RAMP vendor ID, how do we go about it? A RAMP account
needs to be created on www.rampla.org

Please address any questions regarding this bid to: 

Cynthia Gonzalez, Contract & Purchasing Division, cgonzalez2@portla.org 

Very Respectfully, 

Management Analyst 

E-25-0040

http://www.rampla.org/
mailto:cgonzalez2@portla.org



